
Washington Outboard Club 

P.O. Box 1226 
West Sacramento, CA  95961 

Membership Meeting 
February 11, 2020 

 
The meeting was called to order by Commodore Guy Brown at 7:00 p.m. 

 
The Commodore introduced Mike Kidwell, Fisherman’s Warehouse, who 

talked about fishing for stripers using large swimbaits and trolling a-rigs.   
 

Secretary Tom Lee read the January 14, 2020 Membership Meeting Minutes 
and they were approved as read. 

 
Purser Tom Harina presented the January 2020 Purser Report. 

 

Income from all sources: $273.16: Clothing Sales $246.00, Window 
Sticker/Key(s) $10.00, Interest $17.65. 

 
Expenses $5,477.10: Tom Lee $139.20, City of West Sacramento $175.00, 

Jon Daniels Sr. $75.00, Richard Alcartado $900.40, Peabody Engineering 
$4,187.50. 

 
Funds available end of January 2020 $100,576.06.  

Funds available end of January 2019 $58,850.90.  
 

Commodore Guy Brown introduced Jim Breault as the new WOC Board 
Member. Jim will be the Volunteer Coordinator for the WOC. 

 
Board Members Roger Hanney and Alan Grossman provided details for the 

upcoming March 28, 2020 Spring Striper Derby. $1,000 in prize money is 

available for the top 10 finishers. Member Rick Tietz will provide trophies for 
the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place finishers. A tri-tip sandwich with chili beans will be 

provided for lunch. 
 

Past-Commodore Gary Voet provided a brief overview of the new WOC tri-
fold pamphlet that will be used to attract new potential members.   

 
Secretary:  

 
As of February 2020, there are 601 current members. 140 (23%) are West 

Sacramento/Clarksburg residents. 319 current members (53%) have 
completed their minimum requirements.   
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There are 81 new members and 42 (52%) have completed their minimum 

requirements. 
 

There are 179 on the Wait List and 10 (6%) are West 
Sacramento/Clarksburg residents.   

 
Commodore Housekeeping Announcements: 

 
There will be two Board Member Vacancies 2021-2022, as well as, a vacancy 

for Purser. 
 

Be cautious when launching your boat and retrieving your boat at low        
tide.  Use the red line on the ramp and the yellow square post on the dock 

as your guides.  2.4-2.5 ft. of tide should be enough to launch your boat.  
 

RCRC/LWSC- Use of trailer parking spaces on non-HU (High Use) and EU 

(Exclusive Use) days. Be flexible if spaces are still available. If spaces are 
not available speak to the Club rep and ask that spaces be cleared.  Please 

send a report and picture to the Commodore for follow up. 
 

There is a 5 m.p.h. in the Port until you’re right of Lights 86 & 87. 
 

The WOC is selling tickets to the April 18, 2020 Steak Dinner. There are 150 
tickets available at $10.00 each. Volunteers are needed for the set-up, tear 

down and raffle sales that evening. 
 

Those WOC members who volunteer to set-up and tear down at the 
Membership Meetings will now be asked to assist in setting up for the 

clothing sales table too. 
 

Monthly Speaker:  Mike Steer and Ron Retzlaff will present in March on 

Spring trolling for stripers. 
 

 
Sunshine Report 

 
Ron Nakashima had open heart surgery and is recuperating. 

 
Jack Bishop is having back problems.  

 
There being no other business the Commodore adjourned the meeting at 

8:10 p.m. 
 

Tom Lee, Secretary 


